.
GREATER KROTZ SPRINGS PORT COMMISSION

                              REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

                                      JUNE 4, 2018
The Regular Monthly Meeting of the Greater Krotz Springs Port Commission was held on Monday, June 4, 2018, at 5:00 p.m. at the office of the Greater Krotz Springs Port Commission in Krotz Springs, Louisiana.  The following Commissioners were present, which constituted a quorum:

 
COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Batiste, Carter, Cornelius, DiCapo, Haynes, Reed, Majors, Soileau, Thibodeaux, Thompson, and Vidrine. 
COMMISSIONERS ABSENT:  None
OTHERS PRESENT:  E. Lynn Lejeune, Cindy Stelly, Jacque Pucheu, Jr., Eunice Mayor Scott Fontenot, Eunice Councilwoman Germaine Simpson, Frank Albrecht with Slemco, Rene Escuriex, and Adam Breaux.
Commissioner Mike Thibodeaux called the meeting to order. Commissioner James Soileau led the Prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited by everyone.
PPROVE MINUTES OF MAY 07, 2018: 
MOTION:
 REED


 SECOND:
DICAPO
A motion was made by Monita Reed and seconded by Paul DiCapo to approve and accept the MAY 07, 2018 Regular Meeting Minutes as written.  All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.

INDUSTRIAL INDUCEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT:



MOTION:
 VIDRINE 

 SECOND:
REED

A motion was made by Ken Vidrine and seconded by Monita Reed to approve and accept the MAY 14, 2018 Industrial Inducement Committee Meeting minutes as written. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE REPORT:


MOTION:
SOILEAU

 SECOND:
 THOMPSON
A motion was made by James Soileau and seconded by Bill Thompson to approve 
and accept the MAY 21, 2018 Executive Committee Meeting minutes as written. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.
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OTHER BUSINESS:
SLEMCO:

Lynn thanked Slemco for their help in raising the flag at the Port office.
MED EXPRESS:

All Commissioners are invited to the grand opening of Med Express in Grand Coteau on Friday, June 15th. It will be held from 12pm – 2pm. 
NRG REVIEW:


NRG Review contacted the Port and was interested in locating 1200-1500 acres of property for their business. Lynn referred them to Commissioner Mark Majors who knew of three possible tracts of clear farm land they may be interested in. 
PAL CONFERENCE:

The dates for the next annual PAL Conference will be April 10-12, 2019. It will kick off with the golf tournament at Indian Hills Country Club. Lynn has a retired pro golfer that will help with the tournament. Lynn has spoken to the Mayor of Eunice about hosting the spouses tour.
PORT OF ST. BERNARD:


The arguments were heard near the end of May. The ruling was issued that they wanted it in front of a 5 judge panel instead of a 3 judge panel. The 5 judge panel will hear arguments on Thursday, June 14th.
CABOT LEASE:


The new lease between the Port and Cabot has been sent to Cabot Industries for their review. 
The next meeting date was scheduled for July 02, 2018. There being no
further business, Commissioner Vernon Haynes motioned for the meeting to adjourn, seconded by Commissioner Bill Thompson.
____________________________
CINDY STELLY, SECRETARY
